

2018 ALG -2 A 10: 22

BY: LK

Police HQ - Town Campus Facility Study Committee



Town Hall 238 Danbury Road Wilton, Connecticut 06897 Tel: (203) 563-0100

Fax: (203) 563-0299

## POLICE HQ – TOWN CAMPUS FACILITY BUILDING COMMITTEE SPECIAL MEETING 27 JULY 2018

# NOTE: THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE AND APPROVAL AT A FUTURE MEETING OF THE COMMITTEE

## Call To Order

Co-Chairman Patti Temple called the meeting to order at 12 noon at the Darien Police Department. In attendance were Committee Members Kathy Poirier, and Jack Suchy. Not in attendance was Keith Fordsman, Dave Waters, and David Johnson. Also in attendance were Police Chief John Lynch and Police Captain Thomas Conlan.

## **PUBLIC COMMENT**

There was no public comment.

## **TOUR OF THE MONROE POLICE DEPARTMENT FACILITY**

Police Lieutenant T. J. Whyte provided a tour of the facility in its entirety. The police officials explained the building build-out planning, and the best practices for operating a 24 hour a day facility while construction/renovation was ongoing. The tour lasted from approximately noon to approximately 1:30pm.

## **PUBLIC COMMENT**

There was no public comment.

#### MEMBER COMMENT

There was no further comment from the Committee members.

## **ADJOURNMENT**

At 1:30pm, a motion to adjourn the meeting was made and seconded and passed.

Respectfully submitted,

Jack Suchy, Recording Secretary